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Chair Green, Vice Chair Baker, and Members of the Committee: 

 

The Chamber of Commerce of Hawaii ("The Chamber") supports SB 1337 Relating to Health 

and Wellness Programs. 

 

The Chamber is the largest business organization in Hawaii, representing over 1000 businesses.  

Approximately 80% of our members are small businesses with less than 20 employees.  As the 

“Voice of Business” in Hawaii, the organization works on behalf of members and the entire 

business community to improve the state’s economic climate and to foster positive action on 

issues of common concern. 

Health insurance premiums, as mandated by the Prepaid Healthcare law, are a rising and 

uncontrollable cost for business.  Many employers pay 90-100% of the total health insurance 

premium. Health wellness and prevention are a critical component in keeping employees healthy 

and addressing health care costs.  We believe that this law will help programs to encourage 

healthy behavior.  

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.      
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February 7, 2013

Senator Josh Green
Chairperson and Committee Members
Committee on Health
415 South Beretania Street, Room 229
Honolulu, Hawai'i 96813

Re: Senate Bill 1337 Relating to Health Wellness Programs

Dear Senator Green:

The HawaPi Police Department opposes passage of Senate Bill 1337, relating to Health
Wellness Programs. The intent of the appropriation is to amend the definition of
"something of value" to clarify that participation in health wellness programs is not
considered gambling or lottery participation under the Hawai'i Penal Code.

Our Department is opposed to this measure as currently written. Our concern is
predicated upon the passage, "Payment for health insurance coverage or (emphasis
mine) participation in a wellness program...", which could provide a source of
ambiguity. We believe failure of this legislation to adequately define a wellness program
could allow for a moderately liberal interpretation to apply this statute towards
legalization of certain acts of gambling.

For instance, one could construe that a game of poker designed to promote dexterity to
stave off arthritis could, in effect, allow the person in control of the property whereat
the poker game is occurring to directly benefit from such gambling activity.

For these reasons, we oppose this legislation. Thank you for allowing the Hawai'i Police
Department to provide comments relating to Senate Bill 1337.

PAUL K. FERREIRA
ACTING POLICE CHIEF

"Havvari C'ininU is an 1-qi ia l Opportuni ty Provider and l-niployer"
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